27th March 2017
Dear Parents/Carers
P7 Abernethy Residential Trip 22nd-26th May 2017
The count down is on!  Not long to go until we set off for our week of adventurous activities.  We have 40 Primary 7 pupils going on our Abernethy trip this year.  Mrs Sayer, Mrs Dawson and I will be accompanying the pupils for the full week.  Mrs Weiss and Mrs Jackson, former members of staff, will also be attending.  Pupils will be informed of their School Group Leader the week before we leave and pupils will be informed of their room allocation on arrival at the centre.  
Please find attached a ‘Parental Consent Form-Adventurous Activities’.   This must be completed and returned to school by Tuesday 18th April at the latest.  Details regarding this were shared at the meeting in November. 

The General Information Sheet and Clothing list was issued at my meeting in November.  There is a copy of this on our website to help those who may have put it in that special safe place that they can’t quite remember!  Go to the drop down tab ‘Events’ »’Abernethy’ »’Parent Letter 3’.
Please read below for a few final checks and reminders:

Clothing List-As you know in Bonnie Scotland we can enjoy four seasons in one day, even in May!  Do note clothes will get muddy and will experience ‘wear and tear’ so old clothes are best for activities.  We do not dress up for dinner!  Names should be written on as many items as possible.
Luggage-see General Information Sheet-the bag for lunch must be taken onboard the bus on the departure day and not packed in the boot.  We do not empty the boot until we arrive at the Abernethy Centre and we have a lunch stop before then!
Flasks-Please place inside a plastic bag.  Without fail there are leaking flasks!
Pocket money-An absolute maximum of £20 was agreed at the meeting with parents.  Pupils do not of course have to take this much.  The money should be sent to school as per details on the General Information sheet during week beginning 15th May, not before please and not on the morning of departure.

PTO
Medication-If you wish school staff to administer medication of any sort including calpol, pain relief etc or if you wish your child to carry their own medication, e.g. creams, inhalers, there are forms which must be completed.  These can be obtained from the school office and should be returned by Friday 19th May at the latest. All medication paperwork needs to be completed the week before departure.  Parents need to supply the medication they wish staff to administer and this should be handed to their child’s group leader on the morning of the 22nd before departure for safe keeping.
Activities-As emphasised at the November meeting, all activities are beginner level i.e. Orienteering, Archery, Abseiling, Climbing Wall, Zip Wire, Swimming and Adventure Course-all of which are undertaken within the grounds of the Abernethy Outdoor Centre.  Off site activities, also led by Abernethy Staff, include canoeing or kayaking at Loch Morlich or the pond at the centre and a walk around Loch an Eilean.  Pupils do not require any experience or training to undertake any of these activities.  That’s what makes it all such great fun and a wonderful experience!
Should you have any last minute questions please do not hesitate to contact me or the office staff at school.

Our pupils will have a great time living the adventure that is Abernethy!  
Yours sincerely

Mrs Margaret M Ferguson

Head Teacher
